Draft OWG Meeting Notes 10/22/08
9:30 Meeting opened with Antitrust Admonition

· ROS meeting notes reviewed.

· CIPWG has been brought under ROS
· ERCOT will be adding EEA into their training material. (Colleen)

· Naga Kota gave the highlights of the September Operations Report.

· John J asked about the second BLT that happened earlier and asked if it was in center point.  Colleen answered it was done by ONCOR.

· Black Start Task Force Report (John J)
· PRR 780: Change basic black start test from 1 to 2 years.

·  Jack T said that the list of awards of resources for this year has been posted on a secured site.
· Texas RE Update (Brent T)

· Working on 2009 Audit Schedule and will be posted on Nov 1st.

· TRE is hosting a NERC workshop on Nov 5th. Jule Tate will be there to discuss about different fines and penalties on NERC violations.

·  FERC issued a notice for some of the distribution providers that they are required to be registered as NERC LSE’s

· System Operations Report (Colleen F)
· Reviewed the bulletins Transmission & Security Desk V 3 Rev 95, Shift Supervisor Desk V 3 Rev 50, Frequency Control Desk V 3 Rev 69
· Added scripts for procedures in Transmission desk procedure for managing zonal congestion using Brownwood – Goldthwaite PCAP.

· Added the scripts to get the repeat back in Frequency desk procedure.

·   Operations Guides Task Force Report (John J/Ann B)

· Motion for OGRR 188 to be dropped has been passed and will be recommended to ROS.

· OGRR 213: Anne said that this is slated to discussion and vote in November meeting. John J said if this is changed then it will be included in Operations seminar and will be putting OGRR 213 in November’s agenda for discussion and comments.

· OGRR 212 (EECP Media Appeal Change): Anne said there is no impact. However, TAC is reviewing the language and probably be changed.
· Colleen asked the procedure for the approval of urgent OGRR. Anne said ROS will look into it and approve it and this way they can skip OWG.

· OGRR 165: John Dumas said it’s not prudent to implement it in zonal. He talked to Bob Green and thinks to send it to PDCWG in the context of recommending of implementing it in nodal.

· OGRR 208 has been approved but under appeal level to the board on Nov 18th.

· John J gave a presentation on the impact of Hurricane IKE in Centerpoint area.

· SSRG in Operating Guides (Colleen F)

· Colleen said out of 48 total QSE’s only 24 signed up as SSRG but only 11 called in when ERCOT called. Colleen recommends something to be included in Operating guides because most new QSE’s don’t know about SSRG. She feels it just needs to be defined briefly but not the whole document. Ross O recommends to include a new section in section 3 like 3.1.7.
Next Meeting is at the Taylor Room TCC1 253 on November 19th, 2008.  December 17th OWG Meeting is in Austin MET Center.
